
Fourth Sunday of Easter 

May 12, 2019 

Mass Intentions 
Monday, May 13 

Acts 11:1-18/Ps 42:2-3, 43:3, 4 [cf. 3a]/Jn 10:1-10 

 8:00 AM Mass – T.W. O’Meara & Family + 

Tuesday, May 14 

Acts 1:15-17, 20-26/Ps 113:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 7-8 [8]/ 

Jn 15:9-17 

 8:00 AM Mass – Jerry Mazenko + 

Wednesday, May 15 

Acts 12:24--13:5a/Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6 and 8 [4]/Jn 12:44-50 

  NO MASS 

Thursday, May 16 

Acts 13:13-25/Ps 89:2-3, 21-22, 25 and 27 [2]/Jn 13:16-20 

   8:00 AM Mass – John Robertson + 

Friday, May 17 

Acts 13:26-33/Ps 2:6-7, 8-9, 10-11ab [7bc]/Jn 14:1-6 

      8:00 AM Mass – Stereen Karsom  

Saturday, May 18  

Acts 13:44-52/Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4 [3cd]/Jn 14:7-14 

           8:00 AM Mass – Conway Family + 

           4:00 PM Mass – J.P. McKay + 

Sunday, May 19 

Acts 14:21-27/Ps 145:8-9, 10-11, 12-13 [cf. 1]/Rv 21:1-5a/ 

Jn 13:31-33a, 34-35 

      8:30 AM Mass – Greg Knapp + 

      11:30 AM Mass – People of the Parish 

 

Would you or someone you know like to be involved with the 

Cathedral Pastoral Council?  We are currently looking for 

some new members. Please submit names and contact 

information by June 1 to the Parish Office at 232-7763 or 

pbokay@cathedralsj.org. 

 

Come and enjoy an Evening of Music at the Cathedral. The 

Polyphonic Schola of St. Joseph and the Cathedral Choir 

(Matthew Bobela - director) will hold a joint-concert with the 

Choirs of Central College (Pella, IA) on Tuesday, May 21 at 

7:30 PM at the Cathedral. The Polyphonic Schola and the 

Cathedral Choir will feature soprano soloist Christie Huber-

Ottinger and organist Tom Smith. Admission is free, and 

there will be a free-will offering in support of the Central 

College Music Department. There will be a light dessert 

reception to follow in Ruggle Hall following the concert.    
 

Cathedral is in need of some high schoolers (football and 

weight lifters preferred) to help Leroy moving classroom 

furniture during the summer. Contact the Parish Office, 232-

7763 or pbokay@cathedralsj.org, to set up times needed. 

 

Next weekend, May 18-19, our second collection will be for 

Tomorrow’s Priests: Vocation Fund.  These funds help 

underwrite the increased expenses involved with seminarian 

education and formation.  Please prayerfully consider 

contributing generously to this cause. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Coming Week 
Monday, May 13 
9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

5:30-6:30 PM Finance Mtg – Msgr. Dierkes Mtg Rm 

6:00 PM  Book Club – St. Anne’s Room 

6:30 PM  Cub Scouts – Gym 

6:30 PM  Pastoral Council – Msgr. Dierkes Mtg Rm 

Tuesday, May 14 

 8
th

 Grade Mystery Trip 

5:30 PM  Buildings & Grounds – St. Anne’s Room 

4:30 PM  Security Mtg (Winkelbauer)-Msgr. Mtg Rm 

6:00-7:00 PM      Daisies (Hausman) – Ruggle Hall 

7:00 PM               Boy Scouts - Gym 

Wednesday, May 15 

9:00 AM-12:00 PM Sewing & Craft Group–Rectory Basement 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry - Rectory Basement 

4:00-5:30 PM Safety/Security Mtg Msgr. Dierkes Mtg Rm  

Thursday, May 16 

4:30 PM  ECC Board Meeting–Msgr. Dierkes Mtg Rm 

7:00 PM  Cathedral Choir – Church 

Friday, May 17 
8:00 AM All School Mass 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

9:30 AM Variety Show – Gym 

12:30 PM Last Day of School – Early Dismissal 

Saturday, May 18 
2:30 PM  Confessions 

3:30 PM  Rosary 

4:00 PM  Mass  

Sunday, May 19 
8:00 AM Rosary and Confessions 

8:30 AM Mass 

After Mass Coffee, Milk, Donuts – Ruggle Hall  

11:00 AM Confessions 

11:30 AM Mass  

 

There will be public veneration for St. Pio at the Cathedral of 

the Immaculate Conception in KC on Wed., May 15, 11:00 

AM-6:30 PM. Bishop James Johnston, Jr., will celebrate a 

Mass in KC in honor of St. Pio at 7:00 PM.  We will not have 

a 6:00 PM Mass here at Cathedral on Wednesday, May 15. 

We encourage our parishioners to attend the 7:00 PM Mass at 

the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception. 

 

Golden Wedding Anniversary Mass wil be celebrated by 

Bishop James Johnston in the Cathedral of the Immaculate 

Conception in KC on Sun., June 2, at 2:00 PM. Each couple 

will receive a card and gift.  Immediately following the liturgy 

there will be a dessert reception at the Catholic Center (9th & 

Baltimore). Free parking will be provided at the Catholic 

Center. A free shuttle service will be offered to the Cathedral 

from the Catholic Center (and return trip). This event is for 

couples celebrating their 50
th

 Wedding Anniversary between 

Jan. 1, 2019 – Dec. 31, 2019, and their immediate families. If 

the couple cannot attend but would like to be honored, they 

will receive a congratulatory letter and gift in the mail. Please 

contact the Parish Office, pbokay@cathedralsj.org or 232-

7763 or if you are celebrating your 50
th

 wedding anniversary 

this year.  

 

 

WEEKLY OFFERTORY INCOME 
Monthly Budget Goal $76,166 (included $4000 for reserve) 

   Offertory Aged, Sick & Poor 

Week 1 $10,851.00  $   901.00  
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We are his people, the sheep of his flock. (Ps 100)   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Gene Clark Memorial Golf Tournament is Fri., May 

24, at Fairview Golf Course. Check-in 7:30 AM and Shotgun 

start 8:00 AM.  $80 per person/$320 per 4-person team. 

Includes entry fee, cart, prizes, lunch, and refreshments.  

Deadline is Fri., May 17. Registration forms at 

www.bishopleblond.com or at LeBlond.  Questions?  Contact 

Chelsea “Clark” Teater at cteater@bishopleblondhs.com.  

CHECK THIS OUT . . . The Good News of Cathedral 

 Congratulations to Christian and Jessica Love Mengel, 

Cathedral Class of 06, on the birth of June Parker Rose 

Mengel on May 3 in Ashland, OR! 

 Congratulations to Hank Lierz who was recently 

nominated as the News-press Athlete of the Week!  

 

Our School and ECC News 

 The last day of school will be next Friday, May 17.  The 

last All School Mass of this year will be at 8:00 AM, 

followed by the Variety Show at 9:30 AM, and early 

dismissal at 12:30 PM. 

 Cathedral Cash:  Next week, if you order Cathedral Cash 

by Monday, May 13, delivery to Cathedral will be on 

Thursday, May 16.  As a reminder, Cathedral Cash is 

available all year round.  The summer order/delivery 

schedule will be announced soon! Please purchase/order 

Cathedral Cash after weekend Masses in the west 

vestibule, through the School Office, 232-8486 or 

CathedralCash@cathedralsj.org, or order online at 

www.shopwithscrip.com.   

 

Easter Season – the perfect time to bring new life into your 

marriage by learning Natural Family Planning! A course in 

the Sympto-Thermal Method of NFP begins at 6:30 PM on 

Mon., May 13, at St. Andrew Parish, 6415 NE Antioch Rd., 

Gladstone, MO.  Reasonable course fee.  Contact Christina 

or Michael Paoletti at jchristinapaoletti@gmail.com or 816-

507-1591 for more info.  Online pre-registration for these 

classes required at:  www.ccli.org. 

 

As a fundraiser for Fiesta Queen Candidate, Anna Richey, 

there will be a Garage Sale next Saturday, May 18, 7:00 

AM-3:00 PM at 2714 Lovers Lane.  All proceeds benefit St. 

Patrick Parish. 

 

The Catholic young adult group for St. Joseph (ages 22-35), 

Coram Deo, is meeting on Mon., May 20, for Mondays on 

the Bluff!  Meet at River Bluff Brewing for pizza and drinks 

at 6:10 PM. Please bring cash.  We hope to see you there! 

 

Seeking God with Photography – Sophia Spirituality Center 

in Atchison, KS on Wed., June 12, 9:30 AM-3:30 PM.  

Where do we notice the presence of God?  This day will 

include discussion of photography as a spiritual practice and of 

the symbols and images which remind us of God’s presence.  

Bring whatever device you generally use, from phone to 

DSLR. Fee $60 ($20 deposit). Contact 913-360-6173. 

 

The 6
th

 Annual Pitching for Priests Softball Game will be on 

Fri., July 5, 7:00 PM, at the Community America Ballpark 

(1800 Village West Pkwy in KC, KS). Come enjoy a fun 

softball game between the Priests from our Kansas City-St. 

Joseph Diocese vs the Priests from the Archdiocese of 

Kansas City-Kansas. Tailgating will begin at 4:00 PM. There 

will be baseball cards of each player available!  Last year, 

3500 people attended the game! Tickets: $15/adult, $6/child 

(12 and under). Help support our Priests! Tickets and more 

information are available at PitchingforPriests.com.  

Message from Father Hansen . . . Happy Mother’s Day, 

mothers! Today we’ll honor mothers at the end of Mass 

with a Blessing. We’ll of course pray for our mothers who 

are deceased and those who may be in any bad 

predicaments or who are away. What a great gift our 

mothers are. What a great vocation to be a mother. This in 

a special way can be confirmed in the words of our Lord 

in John 19:27 when he said to St. John the Evangelist, 

“behold your mother.” And when he said “behold your 

son” to Mary. 

 

Mary has been a mother to all Christians ever since 

whether or not they know it. So many times, I hear people 

tell me Mary brought me back to Jesus and the 

sacraments. Mary brought me back to church. Mary has 

supernaturally appeared in a variety of places around the 

world, including (you know I’ve mentioned often) 14 

miles northeast of Green Bay, Wisconsin. Her first 

apparition ever was to St. James in about the year 44. She 

actually bilocated (was in two places at once). Here is one 

explanation of the apparition: Tradition says that in the 

early days of the Church, Saint James the Greater was 

spreading the Gospel in Spain, but making very little 

progress. He was dejected and questioning his mission. 

About 44, the Virgin Mary, who was still living in 

Jerusalem at the time, bi-located and appeared to him in 

a vision to boost his morale. In it, she was atop a column 

or pillar, which was being carried by angels. That pillar 

is believed to be the same one venerated in Zaragoza, 

Spain today. Miraculous healings reported at the scene. 

[http://catholicsaints.info/our-lady-of-the-pillar/] 

 

As we honor and venerate our mothers today, and as we 

pray for our deceased mothers, let us turn with confidence 

to the mother who will help us stay close to our Savior, 

Jesus Christ. Let us ask her to help us not be dejected in 

any way. Let us, in this month of May, return to our 

Rosaries if we’ve put them aside (even one decade a day). 

Let’s open our hearts to our mothers on earth thanking 

them and let’s open our hearts to our Mother Mary, in 

heaven! 

 

 

Stewardship Makes a Difference . . A big thank 

you to Dr. Tim Curry who has planted all the beautiful 

flowers on the corner and front yard of the Rectory, plus 

all the planters.  He also is responsible for the upkeep of 

the lawn sprinklers. If you are interested in adopting a 

garden on campus or a vegetable garden for pantry 

patrons, call Kitty in the Parish Office at 232-7763. 
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